SOLAR POWER DEVELOPERS ASSOCIATION
910, 9th Floor, Surya Kiran Building, 19, Kasturba Gandhi Marg, New Delhi- 110001

Phone: +91-8750394442, Email: spda@solarpda.com
Website: www.solarpda.com

SPDA/PG/2020/237 November 23, 2020

To,

Shri Indu Shekhar Chaturvedi
Secretary

Ministry of New and Renewable Energy
Government of India.

Subject: Request to reduction of Performance Security (PBG) and waiver of
submission of Bid Security/Earnest Money Deposit (EMD) in tenders
as per instructions issued by Ministry of Finance

Ref.: Office Memorandums No. F.9/4/2020-PPD dated 12.11.2020

Dear Sir,
Greetings from Solar Power Developers Association.

At the outset, we commend MNRE for playing a pivotal role in energy transition that
the country is going through. The proactive role played by the Ministry has indeed
been one of the primary drivers of the growth that is being witnessed in the sector in
the last decade.

We are writing with reference to the contracts/PPAs executed between Solar Power
Developers (SPDs) and RE implementing agencies like, SECI/NTPC/NHPC for the
supply of solar power pursuant to competitive bidding. As per the provisions of the
bidding documents and contracts, SPDs have submitted a Performance Security
(PBG) of Rs. 20 Lakhs/MW to SECI (for some recent projects it has been reduced to
Rs. 8 lakhs/MW). In addition, bidders are required to furnish a bid security/EMD of
Rs. 4 Lakhs/MW at the time of bid submission.

(i) Performance Security

As you may be aware that MoF has issued directions vide office Memorandums (MoF
OMs) dated 12.11.2020, for reduction in Performance Security deposits have been
announced.

The relevant excerpt of MoF referred OM is reproduced below for your ready reference:

“3. In view of all above, it is decided to reduce Performance Security from existing 5-
10% to 3% of the value of the contract for all existing contracts.

5. In all contracts where Performance Security has been reduced to 3% in view of above
stipulations, the reduced percentage of Performance Security shall continue for the
entire duration of the contract and there should be no subsequent increase of
Performance Security even beyond 31.12.2021”
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Request:
We request you to kindly issue necessary direction to RE Implementing agencies/

DISCOMs for reductions in Performance Security (PBG) to 3% of contract
value/project cost or lower i.e. Rs 3- 5 lakhs/ MW shall be applicable in all the
PPAs executed prior to 31.12.2021.

As mentioned above that RE Implementing Agencies have reduced the performance
security amount from Rs. 20 lakhs/MW to Rs. 8 lakhs/MW in its recent tenders.
Therefore, SECI/ NTPC/NHPC should return the PBGs submitted by SPDs to the
extent of Rs.15 lakhs/MW for all the PPAs executed in past. This will help in easing
out the cash outflow and increase the bidding capacity of the SPDs.

(i1) Bid Security/ Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)

Also, in a separate OM dated 12.11.2012 of MoF, issued on Bid security/EMD,
relevant provision is reproduced below:

“4. Inview of above, it is reiterated that notwithstanding anything contained in Rule 171
of GFRs 2017 or any other Rule or any provision contained in the Procurement Manuals,
no provisions regarding Bid Security should be kept in the Bid Documents in future and
only provision for Bid Security Declaration should be kept in the Bid Documents”

All future tenders should not have any provision of submission of bid security or EMD
and SPDs should be required to submit only ‘Bid Security Declaration// Corporate
Guarantee for all future tenders.

Request:

In view of the above stated facts, we request you to kindly issue necessary directions
to RE Implementing Agencies and State DISCOMs requesting waiver of submission
of EMD in all future tenders and tenders where bid submission is due.

We look forward to your kind consideration in the above matter. We hope you will
accept our request favourably and we will be happy to provide any additional
information if required.

Thanking you.

Yours Sincerely,

Praveen Golash
Joint Secretary- SPDA
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